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Update for Lyneham and Bradenstoke Parish Council May 2024 

Wiltshire Council 

Area Boards Meeting 
 
The next Area Board meeting will be 26th June 2024 in Clyffe Pypard and Bushton Village Hall. 
 
A grant was awarded to co fund delivery of  detached youth work in Lyneham via Rise Trust in 
response to a reported increase in ASB. 
 

  Local Highway and Footway Improvement Group (LHFIG). 
The next meeting will be 22nd May 2024, at the Lime Kiln Centre, RWB 

Requests submitted from across the Community Area will be looked at to arrive at a “long list” of 

issues, which will then be further evaluated for final go ahead with finance from this year’s 

allocated budget. 

Community Safety Forum 
 
Next virtual meeting will be Friday 14th June 2024. 
A number of speakers have been suggested, including the NFU to talk about agricultural 
machinery, cyber crime and Dog Safety. 
 

Banking Hub 
A date has been set for a 3 month review of the hub. Many people have asked for a cash point 
there. I will be pushing again for this addition. 

A3102 Safety Works 
A proposed scheme has been shared with me and the Parish Council for pedestrian crossing 
improvements outside the Co-op in Lyneham. I have expressed my concern about the removal of 
parking space at the front of the shop and am awaiting feedback. 
https://www.wiltshire.gov.uk/article/8458/A3102-Safer-Road-
Scheme#:~:text=We%20have%20been%20granted%20nearly,been%20awarded%20%C2%A36.
98m. 

Local 

Lyneham Banks 
The planning application for the works to The Banks has been submitted PL/2024/02330. 
https://development.wiltshire.gov.uk/pr/s/planning-
application/a0iQ3000004YCsUIAW/pl202402330 
This application has not yet been determined. 
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Following a thorough procurement process, Wiltshire Council has announced its intention to 
award the contract to rebuild the B4069 at Lyneham Banks, along with significant drainage 
works, to Octavius Infrastructure Limited. 

 
Work on site is due to begin in summer 2024 and the council expects the road to reopen 
in spring 2025. 
 
Once the B4069 has reopened, the council will be undertaking repairs to the local road 
network, which has been subject to increased traffic during the closure of the road. 
 
I am pushing for early engagement with the Contractor to ensure that the voice of the 
local communities who will be directly affected by the construction project will be heard. 
 
Please use the email address lynehambanks@wiltshire.gov.uk for all correspondence.. 
 

Clack Hill Yard 
An appeal has been lodged  

 
The hearing will take place at Wiltshire Council offices, Monkton Park Chippenham. I am 
planning on attending and speaking. 

Flooding 
 
I have a provisional date in June to meet with the Drainage team. I will share this once confirmed. 
 

Bradenstoke Solar Farm Community Benefit Fund 
 
Details of all grants and the application process can be found on the website 
https://www.bradenstokesolarfund.org/ 
 
 
Councillor Allison Bucknell 

PLANNING APPLICATION REF: PL/2022/05221 
PROPOSED DEVELOPMENT: Change of use of land to private Gypsy / Traveller site and 

associated works 
INSPECTORATE 
REFERENCE:         

APP/Y3940/W/24/3338093 

APPEAL START DATE:                    09 April 2024 
HEARING DATE 3rd June 2024 
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